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April / May 2019 

Principal’s Message 
 

With March break behind us, and spring officially here, you can sense the last third of our school year will pass as 
quickly as it has arrived. 

I am hopeful that warm weather finds us soon as everyone is itching to move outside a bit more regularly.  In particular, 
you we soon see our spring sports teams schedules will start to pick up: badminton, track and field, ultimate frisbee, 

and soccer will be practicing and competing.  You will also notice the repairs on our damaged front wall will be complet-
ed as the frost leaves the ground. 

The big news is that “In the Heights” musical“ hits the UCC stage April 9-13th.  It is a much anticipated presentation that 
has kept over a 100 staff and students busy for the months.  I have walked in and out of the theatre in advance of the 
performance I am so impressed by the dedication and talent of so many.  It promises to be a wonderful play that will 

leave you feeling joyful and excited with pride. 
By now I hope your child has had a conversation about course selection and the “My Blueprint” online course selection 
and planning tool.  Guidance staff have been in-servicing students through February and March teaching the students 
how to go in and review their profile.  It identifies all the courses they have taken to date, provides them opportunity to 
select their courses for 2019-2020, and then offers tools for career and pathway planning.  It is a great resource for our 

students and you as parents to learn about post-secondary opportunities for your child.  The goal is that all students 
use this tool to select course for next year.  All students who have yet to complete course selections now need to visit 

this guidance counsellor so that I can start developing the master timetable for 2019-2020.  Please ask your child 
to make sure they contact guidance immediately if they feel a course change needs to be made. 

April 17
th

, from 4 pm to 7 pm we will be holding our Parent Teacher Interviews.  No appointments are necessary how-
ever we welcome your to attend with (or without) your child to discuss their semester 2 progress to date.  Interim report 
cards were sent home the week of March 18 – 22.  Please contact your child’s classroom teacher if they did not receive 
one.  The hope is that these interviews allow some additional time for students to make academic improvements prior 

to midterm reports being sent home on April 25th. 
Another event that has been keep staff and students busy is Muskoka Woods.  Our student leaders and staff will con-

clude their months of preparation by putting their training to practice with our grade seven elementary students           
May 3-7

th
.  We wish everyone involved a wonderful experience. 

Catholic Education week is May 5 – 11
th.

  A group of UCC students will be joining the Ursuline Sisters in celebrating 
mass on Tuesday May 7

th
.  This is part of a province wide Eucharistic celebration.  

Throughout this year, our school has been working on the developing the Ontario Catholic Graduate Expectations.  
Each day our chaplaincy leader Thomas Dula has shared examples of how we are called to be Discerning Believers, 

Effective Communicators, Reflective, Creative, Holistic Thinkers, Self-Directed, Responsible Lifelong Learners, Collab-
orative Contributors, Responsible Citizens, and a Caring Family Member. 

What impresses me is the awareness that so many of our students have as to how the catholic graduate expectations 
are part of their daily lives at UCC.  In my learning conversations with students, I am intrigued by the insight our stu-

dents have of the impact they can make in another person’s life. Understanding and living the catholic graduate expec-
tations are life-long tools we hope all our students develop over their time at UCC.  

Finally, I want to congratulate all the students who recently completed the Ontario Secondary School Literacy Test.  It is 
an important graduation requirement for all our students and I know it brings with it great stress and anxiety.  I was 

proud of the student’s efforts and certainly want to thank all the efforts by staff and students to prepare in advance for 
the test.  It has been a school focus to enhance literacy and numeracy skills across the curriculum.  Now we anxiously 

await the results. 
As we enter into spring, we welcome April showers knowing May flowers are not far behind. 

Happy spring! 

 
 Lancer Loud!  Lancer Proud! 

 

Ray Power 

http://www.st-clair.net/


 

A Message From Our Chaplain  
             

We are familiar with the three pillars of prayer, fasting, and alms giving during Lent. However, this 
year, our school has altered the wording to read, reflect, and respond. Our faith has integrity when it 
comes from contemplation, and answers to the call of our heart and mind.  Jesus gave more than a 
simple answer when his followers asked, “Which commandment in the law is the greatest?” He 
replied, “Love the Lord your God with all your heart and with all your soul and with all your mind.” 
We too, can have great faith in God by reading His word, reflecting on the life of Christ, and 
responding with the Holy Spirit’s love.  

We will be concluding our 40-day journey at UCC with the Stations of the Cross on Wednesday, 
April 17th. Mr. Milner’s choir and Mrs. Fernandes’ grade 9 Drama class will be presenting them in 
the school’s Theater. There will be three performances: period 2 - grade 9, period 3 - grade 10, 
period 4 - grade 11 and 12. Lastly, our Catholic Education Week and Easter Mass will take place on 
Tuesday, May 7th. A large group of students will be celebrating with the Ursuline Sisters at 
9:00AM, in the Kiva of Angela Villa.  
 
Grace be with you this Holy Season!  
 
Sincerely, Thomas Dula 

Guidance News 
 
Course Selection 
 
The online process for choosing next year’s courses begins at the end of February.  Counsellors will be 
visiting classrooms to present information on pathway planning through MyBluerpint.  Students should 
consider their course selections seriously to ensure they are meeting post-secondary programs and path-
ways goals.  
 
Volunteer Hours 
 
We will be hosting a Volunteer Fair on Tuesday, March 5, 2019.  Representatives from our local com-
munity partners will be here to provide opportunities for students to complete their 40 Hours.  Details to 
follow. 
Don’t forget to Show Your Sheets!  You may submit any number of volunteer hours at any time by 
bringing your completed “Completion of Community Involvement Activities” sheets to Guidance.   
 
Graduation 
 
The Graduation Ceremony will be Thursday, June 27th, 2019 beginning at 7pm at the Capitol Theatre.  
40 hours of Community Service and a School Withdrawal Form must be completed and submitted to 
Guidance in order to receive Grad tickets. 











    IMPORTANT DATES 

 

     
 April 10 - 13  In The Heights Musical 
 April 15   Spring Team Pictures  
 April 17   Stations Of The Cross 
 April 17   Parent-Teacher Interviews 
 April 18   Dress Down Day 
 April 19   Good Friday 
 April 21   Easter Sunday 
 April 22   Easter Monday 
 April 25    Dress Drive 
 April 30   School Council 
 May 5 - 11   Catholic Education Week 
 May 15    Paul Davis - parent presentation on Online Safety 
 May 23   Dress Down Day 
 May 24   Grad Day 
 May 28   School Council 
 May 29   Spring Concert 
 June 6    Year End Mass 
 June 6   Arts Banquet 
 June 7    PD Day 
 June 11   Athletics Banquet 
 June 13 & 14  Gr. 9 Math EQAO 
 June 14   Eclectic Java 
 June 21 - 26   Exams 
 June 27   Graduation 
  

UCC CATHOLIC SCHOOL ADVISORY COUNCIL 
 

The last meetings of the Ursuline College Catholic School Advisory Council for the 2018-2019 
school year will be held on: 

Tuesday, April 30, 2019 and Tuesday, May 28 @ 6:00 p.m.  
 in the school library.   

 
New parents are always welcome. 

 
Meetings are held approximately 6 times a year and run from  

6:00 p.m. until 7:30 p.m. 
 
 

 This is an excellent way for parents to have direct input into the many decisions 
that affect the  

education of their children.   
 

Please contact Mr. Ray Power in the school office for further information. 


